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On 25 August the SOSCIC directors and the 
project architect had a very encouraging meeting 
with the building contractors, Chappell and Dix. 

� ey were pleased to see that considerable progress 
had been made since mid-July, when work had 
started. � e interior of the building had been stripped 
out and a new fl oor had already been installed. Work 
had started on the roof and on constructing the new 
internal walls and partitions. 

� e contract with Chappell and Dix provides for 
completion of the fi rst phase by the fi rst week in 
November (subject to the prompt manufacture and 
delivery of the required replacement windows and 
new heating system), at which point Paul and Gail 
should hopefully be able to start fi tting out the new 
post offi  ce and general store in time for a December 
opening.

Plans are under way for a grand Sherston Fete to 
be held in the village hall in early November, part of 
a programme of fundraising events. All being well, it 
should also be a celebration, marking the completion 
of the fi rst phase of the Old School project.

A week or so after Boules and Carnival, the ‘It’s 
Ours’ sign was taken down from the old school 
building. It was to be added to with announcements 
at various stages of the works. 

Unfortunately SOSCIC are unable to locate the 
sign. If anyone knows where it is, can they please 
return it to one of the board members or leave it 
behind the fence at the front of the building. � e 
Parish Council invested £95 in the banner so its 
return and continued use would make the most of 
their investment.

But where?
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Copy deadline: 10th of the previous month.
Send to editorial@sherstoncliffhanger.co.uk 
or hard copy to Sherston Post Office Stores.

What’s On: contact Caroline Moore on  
841405 or info@sherstoncliffhanger.co.uk

�e size and content of the Cliffhanger depends 
entirely on the amount of copy we receive from 
individuals and groups.  So, if you feel you have 
something of interest, please don’t hesitate to tell us. 
Around 400 words would be a maximum but the 
shorter the better and less editing would be needed. 

Top tip: if you’re telling us of an event coming up, 
write a short piece about it rather than just supply 
basic details or a poster. You will then get a short 
article published to help boost interest as well as a 
mention in our What’s On section.  Don’t forget to 
tell us how your event went, with a photo if possible.

To advertise, contact :
advertising@sherstoncliffhanger.co.uk      
John Mackison  841197  Beryl Clampton  841201

Advertising rates:
for 12 months: 
1/4 page £200; 1/8 page £100; and 1/16 page £50  

for one month: 
1/4 page £80; 1/8 page £40; and 1/16 page £20

Inserted leaflet drop £75 
Please remember the Cliffhanger is delivered free 

to every home and business in the parish – more 
than 950 copies.  �is and all previous editions are 
also available online at www.sherston.org.uk
PRINTED BY THE COMPLETE PRODUCT COMPANY, PINKNEY

This and all previous issues are available to view and download at www.sherston.org.uk

by John Venning Tel. 840915

On 12 July, we had our annual Boules tea afternoon 
which took the form of an ‘Old Time Music Hall’ 
with the music and entertainment provided by 
‘Music and Mirth’ which was enjoyed by all. A 
very good tea followed the entertainment. �is was 
followed on Boules Day by our annual exhibition in 
the British School Room on the theme ‘India and the 
East.’ Although numbers were down on the previous 
year, this was a successful and interesting event and, 
together with the tea, raised £530. We thank all 
those that contributed by providing objects for the 
exhibition, making and selling the refreshments, 
acting as stewards, and not least, helping to set up 
and dismantle the exhibition.

On 26 July we had a coach trip to Ross-on-Wye 
Outlet Centre with teas provided yet again by Clem 
(what would we do without him?). I think many 
enjoyed the journey there and back (by different 
routes) and the Outlet was an interesting first for 
many of the members and friends who joined us.

On Tuesday 6 September, Mary Clements will 
be showing extracts from ‘Joseph and the Amazing 
Technicolour Dreamcoat,’ followed on Tuesday 
20 September by our Harvest Auction, which our 
Vicar Chris Bryanthas kindly agreed to attend. Both 
meetings will be held at the British Schoolroom and 
start at 2.30pm. All are welcome and there is no lower 
age limit to being a Senior. 

On Tuesday 4 October there will be a half-day 
outing to Moreton Market. �e cost is £9 departing 
at 9.30am, leaving the market at 2.00pm.

 

Sherston Senior Club

A branch revival meeting was held early in the 
summer for Malmesbury NCT (which covers the 
surrounding villages). �e meeting had a happy 
outcome as new and enthusiastic members came 
forward to save the branch. �is autumn’s Nearly 
New Sale can therefore go ahead on Saturday 8 
October from 10.30am to 12.00noon (10.15am 
start  for NCT members), at  Malmesbury Secondary 
School. If you are looking for excellent quality 
baby and children’s clothes that are as good as new 
or toys and equipment with many more games to 
be played, then please come along. Come early to 
get a good place in the queue as the bargains get 
snapped up. If you have any unused baby or toddler 
equipment, toys or clothes no longer in use which 
need a good home then contact Fiona at nearly_
new@malmesburynct.org.uk as soon as possible for 
more information and a seller’s pack. Volunteers are 
needed to help run the sale. Plenty came to help 
from Sherston at the last sale so please step forward 
again if you can spare the morning.

NCT Nearly New Sale

We are repeating our request for somebody to 
deliver to Pinkney.

We appreciate that this is widespread and 
sprawling and can understand if it is not possible to 
find someone to distribute to the whole of the area.

If you are willing to deliver to the houses around 
where you live that would be a great help.  Could 
anybody who can do this please let us know, giving 
us the area and how many you would be prepared 
to take.

It would also help if somebody could deliver to 
the Pinkney units.  If you can deliver to the units 
around where you work please let us know.

distribution@cliffhanger.co.uk
tel¨01666841201
mob 07850 623517

details can also be left at the Post Office 

Pinkney 
delivery
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TIGI O•P•I

Biolage

Shear Class & Serenity
Uni-Sex Hair Salon and Beauty Salon

Sherston 01666 840840

MATRIX

Tuesdays - Saturdays

Late Opening Thursdays

Shear Class are now pleased to offer a special 

reduced rate for Senior Citizens on a Thursday.

We would also like to welcome Gina to Serenity 

who will be happy to take appointments on 

Wednesdays and Saturdays

Clem’s Club will meet in September every other 
Tuesday again on 13 and 27 September. All friendly 
fellas welcome for simple char and chat. 2.30pm 
– 4.00pm (Alternating with the Senior Club) in 
British School Room, Cliff  Road. 

Clem’s Club

When the clocks go back in October there will 
be two changes to the service pattern for the Parish 
Church in Sherston.

Many people love the traditional language and 
rhythm of the Book of Common Prayer. For some 
time, Holy Cross church has included Evensong 
as part of the service pattern but has not recently 
off ered a Prayer Book communion service. Starting 
on 20 November, this will change. For a trial period 
of six months the evening communion at 6.00pm 
on the third Sunday of the month will use the Book 
of Common Prayer, with the same readings as the 
morning service. Sherston Parochial Church Council 
hopes that this will widen the range of worship we 
off er and appeal to a wider constituency.

Also, the time of the early morning service will 
change on  6 November from 8.00am to 8.15am, 
again for a trial period of six months.  � is is to allow 
more time for the volunteers to set up for the service, 
and more travel time for the clergy when the weather 
is harsh. It may also make it easier for some people to 
attend the service.

We’d like to know about people’s experiences of 
these changes, or indeed other aspects of worship, so 
please let the Vicar know on Christopher.bryan123@
btinternet.com or 837522.

Not just the 
clocks changing

PAWS FOR THOUGHT
PROFESSIONAL DOG WALKING 

AND MINDING SERVICE
Tailormade 

Very experienced in dog 

handling for both large 

and small breeds

Regular progress report

Individual dog 

needs met

Knowledgeable in 

canine training

Fully insured

Are you going away? If so, ensure your pet is safe, happy and 

secure in their home environment. Daily visits, lots of tlc and 

cuddles. Specialise in cat care and all domestic pets.

Please call Sophie Francis for further information
References available

                              Tel: 01666 840538 (Sherston)

                                     Mob: 07531 057016

Sherston 1016’s popular autumn book sale takes 
place at the village hall on Saturday 24 September 
from 9.00am to 12.00noon. Free entry. Make sure 
you’re early to pick up the best bargains. Donations 
of books, videos, CDs and DVDs are most 
appreciated. � ey can be left with Mike Tarrant at 
Grays of Sherston. All proceeds to the senior citizens’ 
Christmas voucher fund.

Book Sale

On Saturday August 13, a house was burgled in 
Anthony Close, Sherston. A male gained entry to the 
premises by pretending to be there to fi x a window. 
Whilst the occupant was distracted two other males 
entered the premises and stole cash.

Did you see any suspicious people or vehicles in the 
area around 4pm -5pm?

Of particular interest is a metallic silver/gold old 
style Audi or similar with 4 people in it

Did you give directions to anyone?

We would especially like to hear from the person 
who may have given directions by the entrance to 
Gaston Lane by the Wine Shop.

If you are able to help with any information, no 
matter how minor you may think it is, please contact:

Dc Anthony King on 0845 4087000 extension 
7203566

Or phone Crimestoppers anonymously on 0800 
555 111

Even though this occurred in Sherston and not 
Luckington, they may very well have travelled 
through the village before or after the crime and may 
have been looking for targets elsewhere.

www.wiltshire.police.uk

Police appeal:
Burglary
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July Draw

1st £12 71 Vera Rothwell

2nd £11 321 Fiona Picton

3rd  £10 22 Phyll � orburn

4th  £9 209 P Verard

5th  £8 291 Mr Brown

6th  £7 170 Warwick Jones

7th  £6 153 Sue Shortridge

8th £5 11 Lynn Prior

Collectors: G Mason, M Goulding, J Gleed, 

M � acker, J Platts, M Yeend, A Williams

£5 Bonus for non-winners

Village Hall Whist Drive
September 7.30pm prompt £1.50 entrance including 
refreshments

M Goulding, J Gleed, G Mason

Village hall 300+ club

This and all previous issues are available to view and download at www.sherston.org.uk

AMAZING SHOES FOR HOME, 
SCHOOL, PARTY AND PLAY

Stockist of Start-Rite, Buckle  My Shoe, 
Geox and many more.Baby to Euro 43. 

Why trail the High Street when you can visit us instead.

5a Church Street, Sherston, Wiltshire, SN16 0LR
Telephone: 01666 841 346

Between 9.30am and 10.30am on Sunday 18 September 
there is a special Service of � anksgiving for Animals in 
Sherston Churchyard (inside Church if raining). Bring 
your pets - all welcome. Further details from Ness 840185.

All creatures great and small

Do you want to know

YOUR 
FAMILY HISTORY

Skeletons in the 
cupboard, convicts, 

statesmen, rich man, poor 
man,

 beggar man, thief?
We all have them and they 
are hiding there waiting to 

be found.

Let me fi nd them for you.
Beryl Clampton

Call anytime:  01666 
841201

Firewood
Dry seasoned, 
hardwood logs 
Barn stored 

any size available
Also kindling sold in nets
Delivered to your door

For more details call Steve on

01454 232941 or 
07974194012

3 Market Place Tetbury

01666 502949

www.creativehairdressing.co.uk

Beautiful two bedroom holiday 

cottage for rent in Cornwall

The Boathouse is an idyllic cottage on the 

spectacular Fowey River Estuary, just two miles 

from Fowey and a step away from the water’s edge.

A converted boathouse and lime kiln, the cottage 

is one of the oldest buildings in the picturesque 

village of Golant.

Comfortable and 

welcoming with 

magnifi cent views across 
the river, there is a log fi re 
for cosy winter holidays 

and a private terrace ideal 

for spring and summer 

barbecues.

Sleeps Four + Cot

Please see the website for full details: 

www.theboathousecornwall.co.uk/

or alternatively call / email  

+44 (0)7980 014 471

info@theboathousecornwall.co.uk
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9.10-12.10 everyday 
in the Village Hall
Age 3-5 years

Well-qualifi ed enthusiastic staff
Fun, multi-sensory 

educational environment
Wide range of equipment 
and toys including I.C.T.

Come along for a 
taster session! 

For further information 
please contact Minnie on 

01666  841118
Registered charity no. 296903

SHERSTON 

DRIVING SCHOOL

Michael Holborow A.D.I.

Tel: 01666 840327   

Mobile: 07790890978

mike@sherstondriving.co.uk

Contact:
Angela Stanley
01666 840236
07748 971465
angela@pykeboardingkennels.co.uk

www.pykeboardingkennels.co.uk

Sherston, Wiltshire 
SN16 0NJ

SPANISH 
LESSONS

Any level, 
beginners to advanced.

Coaching for exams.
Will come to your house if 

required.
                    

Fiona Melville 
BA Hons (Oxon) Spanish 

Please telephone 

01666 840215 / 07711816839

email: fi onamelville2003@yahoo.co.uk

On Saturday 17 September the annual Lobber 
Jenkins Memorial Urn Boules Tournament organised 
by Sherston 1016 takes place at the Rattlebone Inn 
from 10.00am.

Following the success of the 2010 pairs competition, 
the same format will be followed this year. Up to 32 
teams can enter at a fee of £12 per team. � ere will 
be the usual liquid prizes for the winners and runners 
up. Book your team over the bar at the Rattlebone 
Inn as soon as possible as ‘Lob’s Urn’ is always 
extremely popular. For the avoidance of doubt this 
is an open competition and not limited to players 
in the Rattlebone leagues. If you’ve not played pairs 
before it’s a whole new boules game even though the 
matches take as long as triples.

All proceeds from the event, which includes a 
raffl  e, go to funding the senior citizens Christmas 
vouchers.                                                                                                                                                            

Boules – 
last of the 
summer wine?

Are you part of an organisation who would like 
to participate by arranging an event some time in 
the fi rst week of October?  � e theme of UK Older 
People’s Day is ‘Full of Life.’

Wiltshire & Swindon Users Network, Age 
UK Wiltshire and Age UK Salisbury District, in 
association with Wiltshire Council, are organising 
an ‘Age No Barrier’ week to coincide with National 
UK Older People’s Day on October 1.

� e objectives of ‘Age No Barrier’ week are to 
raise the profi le of older people across the county; 
to celebrate the contribution older people make 
to their communities and to recognise that age is 
no barrier for people to come together to make a 
positive contribution to their community. It will 
also provide an opportunity for diff erent age groups 
to use their skills and knowledge in such a way that 
they learn, enjoy and benefi t from one another.  It 
is hoped that organisations across Wiltshire will 
arrange an event that interprets the UK Older 
People’s Day theme and brings together all ages for 
a fun and informative meeting.

For further information and to give details of your 
event, please contact Nick Crane at the Wiltshire & 
Swindon Users’ Network. Email nickcrane.wsun@
btconnect.com  or ring 01380 871800. 

Age No Barrier

Unit 1a Warren Business Park, Knockdown 
Nr Tetbury, Gloucestershire GL8 8QY

Tel: 01454 238004
Mobile: 07889 655152

Email: djhicksantiques@hotmail.co.uk

Website: www.djhicksantiquefurniture.co.uk

D.J. HICKS
A N T I Q U E
FURNITURE

RODBOURNE 

FIREWOOD  

Seasoned  hardwood 

LOGS 

Cut to your needs & 
delivered locally              
at no extra cost 

Call David Hillman 

on   07711839936 

Russ 
Greenman 

Countryside 
Management

FENCING                               

DRY STONE WALLING       

FORESTRY                      

PADDOCK CARE

CALL RUSS ON                    

07588 44 44 19
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Allington Bar Farm,  
Chippenham, SN14 6LJ     

Tel: 01249 658112 
 

Open 7 days 9am – 6pm  
Mon – Sat  

&  10am – 5pm on Sundays. 

Quality Local Produce

Home produced Pork, Lamb, Beef & Goat 
Home Made Sausages & Burgers

Local Free Range Poultry
All available daily from our Butchery

Locally made Preserves, Chutneys & 
Pickles

Somerset Jersey Organic Milk & Cream 
Local Cheeses & Home Cooked Meats

Extensive range of local Ice Cream
Locally Grown Fresh Fruit & Vegetables

Homemade Cakes & Pies
and many more local ingredients …..

Grays of Sherston
Sherston’s MOT Centre

MOT’s servicing and repairs 

Honest advice you can trust

Now selling

and fitting tyres on site.

Call now for a advice or

to book an appointment.

Courtesy car available

01666 840728
Local Quality Car Care

This and all previous issues are available to view and download at www.sherston.org.uk

Great credit must go to Nicki Heenan, not just as 
organiser, but also as performer at an evening concert 
in the church on 29 July, in aid of the organ fund.

An eclectic programme of music was given by 
Francis Aiden Fenn (soprano), Nicki Heenan (mezzo 
soprano) and Jonathon Adkins (organ).

Compositions by Gounod, Handel, Vivaldi 
featured, and the selection was very well received 
by a good number of music enthusiasts from the 
immediate area. �ere is always room for a few more 
people at these wonderful events, and the organisers 
would particularly welcome support from Easton 
Grey residents in raising much needed funds for 
the restoration of their church organ. Watch out for 
further announcements.

In the interval, champagne and canapés were 
served and enjoyed by performers and audience alike, 
providing an opportunity to mingle and discuss 
matters. �e interval refreshments were provided 
by Sue �ompson who, once again excelled herself. 
All involved are extremely grateful for Sue’s untiring 
efforts on behalf of the local community on so many 
occasions.

Easton Grey - 
An Evening of 
Champagne
and Song

by Tony Wood
 Instead of the usual eight week course this 

autumn, the adult education association is providing 
two shorter courses, one of six weeks from Friday 
16 September the second one starting on Friday 4 
November for four weeks.

In September Paul Chapman is returning for 
a third time to talk about art and art history.  �e 
theme will be Russian Painting 1850 -1920.  Topics 
will include Realism - the work of �e Wanderers, 
Russian Avant-garde – the influence of European 
Modernism, and Neo-Primitive – rediscovery.  If 
these names mean little to you the course could be 
just what you are looking for.  It will equally suit 
those with some knowledge of the period but who 
might enjoy furthering their ideas in viewing and 
discussing selected paintings.

Meetings will be in the British Schoolroom, Cliff 
Road from 10.00am until 12.00noon.  �e cost is 
£29 for the course.  Book in with Carolyn Hewitson 
on 840295 or Tony Wood on 840558 to reserve your 
place. Alternatively,  just turn up on  16 September.

In November we look forward to another literature 
course with John Chambers in the form of ‘A Quartet 
of Plays.’  More details next month but in view of the 
popularity of this series you are strongly advised to 
book in advance as above.

WEA Courses in 
Sherston, Autumn 2011
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C.J.GOUGH

PAINTER & 

DECORATOR

41 The Tarters, 
Sherston,

Malmesbury, 
Wiltshire 

SN16 0NT

Telephone: 

01666 841003

Computer Problems?
At Home or Business

We Come To You

Fast Professional Service from 

Microsoft Qualifi ed Staff

Silverchart 
Systems Ltd

www.silverchart.co.uk

Call us now: 01666 840531

E: offi ce@silverchart.co.uk
Anti-Virus /Anti-Spam/Parental 

Control Software

Fault Diagnosis & Repair

Broadband Internet & Email Setup

Friendly & Helpful Advice

Located 1/2 mile off junction 17 off M4 

ANTIQUE & COLLECTABLES AUCTIONEERS

• Regular Auctions of Antiques, Collectables, Toys, Sports Memorabilia 

&   General Items 

• Items marketed to a world wide audience via Live Online Bidding 

facilities at Selected Auctions 

• Free Auction Advice without obligation 

• Modern 5000sqft Auction Rooms 

• Valuations for Probate & Insurance 

• Full & Part House Clearances, Specialist collections & Single Items 

sold

01249 720888 
Westbrook Farm, Chippenham, Wiltshire, SN15 5LH 

www.wessexauctionrooms.co.uk 

A professional accountancy and tax service for: 
 

• Individuals 

• Self-employed 

• Partnerships 

• Limited companies 

• Contractors (IR35 & CIS) 

• Property investors and developers 
 
Proactive chartered accountants for individuals 
and businesses, to increase your income and 
help you keep more of your cash 
by effective tax planning. 

• Annual accounts 

• Tax Returns 

• Payroll processing 

• Bookkeeping & VAT 

• New business start-up 

• Business Sales 

 
 

 
RiverView Portfolio Ltd 
Chartered Management Accountants 

 
Close Business Centre,  
Tetbury, Glos, GL8 8DU 
Tel: 01666 500280  
Fax 01666 500280 
Email: info@riverviewportfolio.co.uk 

www.riverviewportfolio.co.uk 

by Ann Wilcox.
Mary Teed was our speaker at our meeting in the 

Village Hall with her title as ‘Travelling Tales.’ She 
told us of the hazards of driving on British roads in 
particular, from road works, diversions and wrong 
directions to adverse weather conditions. Her previous 
occupations of teaching and as a priest took her to 
a variety of places which led to many humorous 
incidents. She managed to convey her light hearted 
attitude to these happenings including one where she 
left her husband behind at a toll booth.

After refreshments the President went through 
events to come. � e outing to Kilver Court Gardens in 
September is fully booked. Our Birthday dinner on 6 
October will be in the Village Hall. Also in the Village 
Hall at 7.30pm on � ursday 13 October we are having 
an Open meeting, when Sarah Champier, former 
fl orist to H.R.H � e Prince of Wales, will speak of her 
experiences and give a fl oral demonstration. Tickets £3 
including refreshments, are obtainable from members 
and the Post Offi  ce. We hope other W.I.’s and friends 
will be able to attend.

Some members will be helping at the Arts Festival 
in October. Plans are being made for a Jewellery 
Workshop in the New Year.

One of the highlights of the evening was a special 

Sherston W.I. 
Sherston W.I. cake competition for the Joyce Butler 
Cup. � ere were a large number of entries and the 
winner was Jean Poole with Rose Singer, Pat Smith 
and Sue Hewitt as runners up.

Our next meeting is in the Village Hall on 1 September 
and will have Mike Marshman a County Local 
Studies Librarian speaking about the Development of 
Wiltshire Villages. � e competition will be a photo of 
a Wiltshire village. Visitors are always welcome.

Having the cans available to us all at the two water 
taps is so useful but often cans are not returned to 
their nearest tap.  Some people leave them lying about 
the churchyard in amongst the graves, leaving many 
of us searching for them when we come to water the 
plants of our own loved ones. ‘Hunt the can’ is not 
a game all of us are fi t or able enough to play. Sadly, 
some people also choose to make one particular spot, 
close to the grave that they tend, into the ‘home’ of 
the watering can they favour. Keeping it there for 
their own personal use. � is is rather thoughtless 
and a little bit selfi sh too. So please can you ask that 
users of the watering cans so generously provided, 
return them to the tap from whence they came so 
that everyone knows where to locate them and can 
use them without the frequent ‘can hunt’? 

Can request
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MAN FOR 
ALL SEASONS

WILL UNDERTAKE 
ALL HOUSE/GARDEN 

MAINTENANCE
NO JOB TOO SMALL

From
CUTTING HEDGES, 

WEEDING THE GARDEN 
& CUTTING DOWN TREES

To
PAINTING & SMALL JOBS 

IN THE HOUSE

ALL MACHINERY PROVIDED
- LOG SPLITTER AVAILABLE

01666 825463

Chartered Physiotherapist

Diagnosis and treatment of muscle and joint problems.

Backs and necks, all other limb areas.

Recent injuries or longer term pain or weakness

Registered with Health Professions Council.

Sarah Ward MCSP SRP

Contact:  01666 840196  sarahwardphysio@gmail.com

Inspiring 
photography 
courses at 

The Old 
Clubhouse 

in Lacock

www.lacockphotography.com

Tel: 01249 716663

Optimum Mobility
    of Malmesbury

            

Also walking aids, bathing & household aids
The Old Dairy, Pinkney Park, Near Sherston

01666 840060
www.optimummobility.co.uk

Classes are held in the British Schoolroom on 
Wednesdays 10- 12 and 1.15-3.15. � ey are suitable 
for all levels of experience and ability and cover 
tuition in most media, both in monochrome and 
colour. � ere are just a few spaces for the 10 week 
term starting on 19th September.

Please get in touch with Heather Martin (840375) 
if you would like to fi nd out more.

Drawing Classes 
in Sherston

Our September meeting is a special one entitled– 
Come and see what we do. It is at Malmesbury Town 
Hall on Tuesday 13 September, the A.G.M. for 
members is at 7.30 but from 8.00pm there will be a 
display of work in various techniques, demonstrations 
by hand and machine and information about the 
Guild itself. Malmesbury Branch is a thriving, lively 
group of creative people with a great programme of 
events – talks and workshops on a huge range of 
topics. We welcome anyone of any age or level of 
experience – come and see what we do. For further 
information please contact Ruth Vaughan 826597.

Malmesbury Branch of 
the Embroiderers Guild

Season will commence on Wednesday 21 September 
in the Village Hall 7.30pm. We now have two mats 
so there are plenty of opportunities to get a lot of 
games in each Wednesday. Only £2 for adults £1 for 
under 18. Please come along and try it we need more 
players so hopefully we can enter a League in the 
future. It is a great game. Any queries contact Tony 
Weedon 841377.

Short mat bowls

� e Supper will take place in Church after the 
evening service (6.00pm) on Sunday 2 October. All 
are welcome to join in, regular Churchgoer or not. It 
will be a ‘Bring and Share’ event, also bring your own 
bottle. Please sign the list in Church and buy a ticket 
beforehand as seating space is limited.

Sherston Church 
of the Holy Cross 
- Harvest Supper
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HANDMADE CURTAINS, BLINDS 
AND HOME FURNISHING 

ACCESSORIES

Mobile:  Workshop:
Email: 

Web

HANDMADE CURTAINS, BLINDS 
AND HOME FURNISHING 

ACCESSORIES

Mobile:  Workshop:
Email: 

Web

HANDMADE CURTAINS, BLINDS 
AND HOME FURNISHING 

ACCESSORIES

Mobile:  Workshop:
Email: 

Web

HANDMADE CURTAINS, BLINDS 
AND HOME FURNISHING 

ACCESSORIES

Mobile:  Workshop:
Email: 

Web

AWARDED

BEST 

NURSERY 

IN THE UK 

2011

2ND YEAR 

RUNNING!

TIGGERS@WESTONBIRT  

01666 880355 LEVI OGDEN

TIGGERS@WOWNFIELD 

01453 750957 KELLY PRICE

TIGGERS@CIRENCESTER 

01285 654000 ANGELA BARTLETT

NOW OPEN IN 

CIRENCESTER

by Nicki Heenan 840 883

We have had a wonderful summer painting gardens 
and pubs in and around Malmesbury.  I have had 
several enquiries for classes catering for absolute 
beginners to painting in acrylics, so next term there 
will be two options for Acrylic and Oil Painting 
Lessons.

 Starting � ursday 22 September at Horse Guards 
Pub Brokenborough for 10 weeks

10.00am - 1.00pm   Advanced Oil and Acrylic 
Painting (2 or more years’ painting experience)

LUNCH
2.00pm  - 4.15pm      Beginners’ Acrylic Painting 

(limited to 6 places)
Cost per class £10 which includes materials such 

as mediums and gesso. Please bring your own paints, 
brushes and canvass/paper.  I’ll have materials for the 
fi rst day if you are unsure of what you may need. � is 
is a diff erent format from last year and you can attend 
classes on an individual basis but it will be advisable 
to ring ahead and book your space with me. For the 
beginners’ class I’ll  email a schedule of topics that 

Oil and acrylic 
painting classes  

we’ll be covering in our lessons. Any enquiries please 
call me from Wednesday - Friday or email nicki.
heenan@btinternet.com 

 If you are keen to paint but fi nd group lessons too 
daunting or are housebound, a home tuition session 
can be arranged. 

Get painting in time for the Sherston Arts Festival!

7.30pm every Tuesday In Sherston Village Hall. 
New season starts 6 September. New players required. 
Contact Ray Clifton on 840592.

Badminton

� e Club has been swimming for an hour 
each Wednesday evening over the summer while 
membership is lower. We would like to increase 
numbers for the Autumn and Winter so we can 
return to one and a half hours again so we are looking 
for new members and the return of lapsed members. 
Please get in touch with Annabel 840592, Maggie 
840969 or Heather 840375 for details.

Sherston Ladies 
Swimming Club
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McTimoney Chiropractic

Tolsey Surgery, Sherston

A gentle & effective treatment for 

back, neck & shoulder pain, 

migraines, sports injuries & more

Emma Newby BSc MMCA

01666 841 402

www.mctimoneychiro.co.uk

S BAILEY PHOTOGRAPHY

SPECIALISING IN WEBSITE PRODUCTS

Professional High Quality Images
For Use in Websites, Ebay, Catalogues

And Promotional Material

8 Years Experience in Product Photography

Professional Studio in the Cotswolds
Guaranteed to capture your Products

At their absolute Best

Tel 07909 890872
sharonbaileyphoto@hotmail.co.uk

For examples of work please visit
www.sbaileyphotography.co.uk

� ere are so many diff erent types of loans around 
these days it’s hard to decide which one is right for 
you.  

Wiltshire Money Line off ers
CHOICE: WML off ers another option to people 

who might not be able to get loans from banks, 
building societies and other mainstream lenders.

AFFORDABLE: WML loans are much better value 
than most home credit providers and we explain 
everything in simple terms.  We will not lend you 
more than you can aff ord to repay.

PERSONAL SERVICE: Unlike some mainstream 
lenders, interviews are held face-to-face.

FLEXIBILITY: We give people the option to repay 
by standing order from a bank or building society 
account weekly, fortnightly, four weekly or monthly; 
or by paying a benefi t into the Credit Union

Wiltshire Money Line is now being managed 
by Wiltshire Community Bank so if you want an 
aff ordable loan you will need to become a member of 
your local branch.

We aim to off er a good, aff ordable service to people 
who do not have many choices when they need to 
borrow money. 

Any money we make by charging interest and fees 
will be used either to lend to other people or help 
with our running costs.  

So if you’re starting a new job, going on holiday, 
want a fresh start or need a loan for any other reason, 
give us a call.  01249 248323

� e next meeting of the Malmesbury Area Board 
of Wiltshire Council takes place at Malmesbury 
Secondary School Hall on Wednesday  September 
7 - 6.30pm for 7.00pm start.  All are welcome and 
there are plenty of opportunities to contribute to the 
meeting.

  

Area Board  

Personal Training Systems
Is pleased to announce the opening of an

exclusive brand new 1 to 1 Personal Training and 
Power Plate studio, located in beautiful surroundings 

at Pinkney Park. 

Zumba Thurs 6.30-7.30 Sherston Village hall
All fi tness levels welcome - £5 pay as you go

For more information on personal training, 
packages, or to book a complimentary Power Plate 

session, please call Ruth King on 
07734 886275, or visit www.pts4u.org.uk 

Be yourself only better!

We hope to have a fantastic display of scarecrows 
this year on the theme of Heroes and Villains.

Get your thinking caps on and try to portray your 
favourite character – princesses and pirates, cops and 
robbers, mermaids and monsters or whatever you 
like. Anyone can enter – individuals, families, groups 
or businesses. You can either put your scarecrow 
outside your home if you live in Sherston or we can 
help you fi nd a site if you wish. � ere are prizes for 
the best scarecrows and an extra prize this year for 
a business section. You will need to fi ll in a form, 
available from the Post Offi  ce, Church or Nicky Gray 
at Gray’s Garage, and return it by 2 October.

Sherston Arts Festival   
Scarecrow Trail        
8 and 9 October
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Macmillan Cancer Support in Wiltshire is gearing 
up for this year’s World’s Biggest Coffee Morning, 
which this year celebrates its 21st birthday. 

Macmillan Cancer Support is currently in the 
process of promoting the flagship event, World’s 
Biggest Coffee Morning on Friday 30 September.

Every year, thousands of people from across the 
country get together in their communities to raise 
money and awareness for Macmillan while having a 
great time with family and friends. Since its launch in 
1990, the World’s Biggest Coffee Morning has raised 
over £60 million for Macmillan.  

Last year, 570 people registered to hold their own 
coffee mornings in Wiltshire and our generous 
supporters raised £82,000 in this county alone, 
making a huge difference to the lives of people 
affected by cancer. Each day, ten people in Wiltshire 
are diagnosed with cancer, and Macmillan works to 
turn more days into good days.

2011 also marks another special occasion for 
Macmillan - our centenary.   Since Douglas Macmillan 
founded the charity 100 years ago, Macmillan has 
been providing medical, financial and emotional 
support to people living with cancer and their loved 
ones. 

Although caffeine-based events are the most 
popular, yours doesn’t have to be about coffee – why 
not organise a craft fair and sell handmade goods to 
your community? Or celebrate our centenary in style 
with a champagne-filled garden party? 

To find out more and for ideas for your own event, 
please visit www.macmillan.org.uk/coffee to register. 
Alternatively, you can contact Macmillan’s local office 
on 01793 432252.  

Macmillan 
Cancer 
Support All of Wiltshire’s libraries will remain open thanks 

to the hundreds of volunteers who have come forward 
to help the council safeguard the library service.

At a time when some local authorities are closing 
libraries due to government cuts, Wiltshire Council 
has remained committed to safeguarding all 31 of the 
county’s libraries, ensuring they remain at the heart 
of local communities. 

Following a major review of the library service, 
Wiltshire libraries’ new opening hours will start from 
Monday, 5 September.

All five of its mobile routes will continue to take 
the service to the county’s most rural communities 
and with help from more than 300 volunteers the 10 
smallest libraries will also remain open. 

Deputy leader of the council, John �omson, said: 
‘I would like to thank local people who have played a 
huge part in helping to keep all our libraries open. It 
is wonderful that our libraries are so well supported 
and I hope people continue to use the excellent 
facilities  they offer.’

 Readers can find details of the new opening hours 
for their library on the Wiltshire Council website at 
www.wiltshire.gov.uk/libraries

Bookmarks giving details of the new opening times 
will also be available from all libraries. 

Volunteers help council 
to keep Wiltshire’s 
libraries open
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From 19 September as part of the National roll out, 
communities across Wiltshire will be able to dial 101, 
a new national non-emergency telephone number 
for the police service. Our current non emergency 
number 0845 408 7000 will be phased out.

While 999 is a well recognised number to report 
emergencies, the 2010 British Crime Survey found 
that only 54 per cent of the public knew which 
telephone number to call if they wanted to speak to 
their local police about policing, non urgent crime 
and anti-social behaviour issues.
Why is 101 being introduced?
• Easy way to speak directly with their local police to 
report and discuss all non urgent police-related issues.
• It is being introduced as part of the Government’s 
wider work to improve access to the police, ease 
pressure on 999 and help the police effi  ciently and 
eff ectively tackle crime and disorder.
• Will not change the way we respond to non-
urgent calls.
How does 101 work?
• 101 will be available 24 hours a day, 7 days a week.
• Th e system will determine the caller’s location 
and connect them to the relevant police force. If a 
caller is on a boundary between two or more forces  
or if the incident took place away from the callers 
location, a recorded message will give them a choice 
of which force to be connected to.
When should callers use to101?
• To report less urgent crime or disorder and to 
contact the police with a general enquiry or to speak 
to a local offi  cer.
Will it be more expensive for the public to contact 
the police on 101?
• With 101 it has been nationally agreed that a 
fl at rate of 15p will be charged whether a member 
of public is calling from a landline or mobile, 
irrespective of how long their call lasts.
What will happen to the current 0845 4087000 number?
• Th e 0845 number will be phased out over the 
next six months.

101 is coming 
to Wiltshire

We are looking for volunteers to steward the 
exhibitions which will be part of the Festival. � e 
Art Exhibition is open in the Church every day 
from the 7 to the 16 October  10 am to 5 pm and 
Sundays 11 am to 5 pm and has to be stewarded all 
the time it is open. Stewards work in pairs for one 
and a half to two hours at a time, welcoming visitors 
and dealing with purchases.  

� e Young Artists Exhibition is open Saturday 8, 
Sunday, Saturday 15 and Sunday 16 in the British 
Schoolroom and also needs stewards.   Please contact 
Margaret Crawford (841065) if you would like to 
help with either venue.

Sherston Arts Festival – 
Stewards needed

� e parish council next meets on � ursday 15 
September in the village hall at 7.30pm. All are 
welcome to attend, raise questions and pass comments. 
If you cannot make the meeting but have something 
to raise, please contact the clerk Mrs. Sarah Wood on 
840351 or email clerk@sherston.org.uk .You can also 
contact the council via the response form on www.
sherston.org.uk where minutes of meetings can be 
read.

Next meeting

MARY DERRICK SWIMMING LESSONS
FOR CHILDREN

AT WESTONBIRT SPORTS CENTRE 
NOW OFFERING LESSONS MON, TUES, WED & THURSDAYS AFTER SCHOOL 

We have classes for all abilities:-
Pre-school classes (3-5years) have the teacher in the water, parents do not 

have to get in unless necessary!  
Beginners classes have the teacher in the water. Two levels of improver 

classes & also lane swimming for advanced improvers.
All teachers are fully qualifi ed & crb checked. We follow the asa award 
scheme & have termly “badge nights” for distance awards. We also run 
personal survival classes, bronze, silver & gold challenge awards & also 

rookie lifeguard courses. Holiday courses also available.
All lessons run half termly & are ongoing so no need to keep booking in 

every term!

TEL. 01666 841133 or 077 144 252 01
WE HAVE BEEN ESTABLISHED IN THE MALMESBURY AREA FOR  20 YEARS

ASA SWIM SCHOOL MEMBER

www.maryderrickswimming.com
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by Helen Quirk

Many thanks to Andy Walden and Martin Ward for 
their great help in transporting trailers full of  items 
for the Boules exhibition in the British Schoolroom 
and just as important, for returning them.

�anks also to Sue McKechnie and Sue Morris 
(Nesley) and Jean �urgate and all the Senior Club 
members who helped in so many different ways to 
make the day successful.

Sherston Senior Club 
Boules Day �ank You

After a break for the summer the choir will be 
starting again for a session of 12 weeks on Wednesday 
14 September. We shall meet each Wednesday at 
7.00pm for two hours in the British School Room 
in Cliff Road with Nicki Heenan directing. Do 
come and join us for a sing and a chat - you will be 
warmly welcomed. Subscription £30 for the term 
with Over 65s and Teenagers £20. We look forward 
to seeing you in September. Contact: Nicki Heenan  
840883 nicki.heenan@btinternet.com

SHOCC - 
Sherston Occasional 
Community Choir

A few clues.....Sharks and Jets, Natalie Wood, 
Romeo and Juliet, New York. 

Sharp choreography and stunning songs including 
Something’s coming, Maria, America, Somewhere, 
Tonight. It’s the multi award winning WEST SIDE 
STORY [PG], digitally remastered to celebrate its 
50th anniversary. 

Music by Leonard Bernstein, lyrics by Stephen 
Sondheim, Grittleton Village Hall Wednesday 
September 28  Doors open 7.00pm. Tickets £5 in 
advance, £5.50 on the door, available from Lesley 
01249 783157 or email l_palmer@btinternet.com

We look forward to seeing our previous supporters 
again and welcoming new ones.

Grittleton’s 
autumn moviola 
season starts with 
a classic -
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From the Parish Chest by Cilla Liddington

In 1934 the Pennymead was purchased as a new Recreation Field for the youngsters of the village. � e piece of 
land was owned by the Stroud Breweries and valued at £175.00. With much fundraising and with the help of a 
£100 interest free loan from Mrs Compton the land was bought. In the Parish Chest there are many documents 
relating to this transaction. 
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� e secretary commenced his report. 
21 March 1935

� e chief work of the year had been the purchase 
of the Pennymeade, and the thanks of the village 
were due to Mrs Compton for her generous loan of 
£100 free of interest for two years. � e Committee 
had taken care of the interest of the village by having 
one of the clauses in the agreement altered.

� e Committee had asked Major Bampfylde and 
Major Menzies to be Trustees for the ground and 
these gentlemen had consented. On Messrs Clarke 
and Smith (Solicitors) stating that two trustees were 
hardly suffi  cient, the Committee had added the 
names of Messrs Stevens and Warren to the number 
of trustees.

Eff orts at raising money had been the Fete which 
had brought in £17, and a Whist Drive and Dance 
which had produced between £2 and £3 in spite of 
a thunderstorm.

When the present secretary had accepted offi  ce 
two years before it had been on the condition that 
should a Fete be agreed upon, a special secretary 
should be appointed for it. For the last Fete the 
Committee had off ered Mr Parkinson 10% of the 
profi ts,  amounting to the equivalent of 35/- which 
he refused. � e village was indebted to him for his 
generous action.

Rev. Povey then pointed out that although the 
Annual Meeting was now in progress, money was 
wanted at once. He proposed that subscriptions be 
asked for 1935. Mr Barnes seconded and this was 
also carried.

Mr A Goulding reminded the meeting that 
Mr Snell had off ered to repair the walls of the 
Pennymeade, and Mr Sherwood off ered to help 
him. Details of work to be done were to be left to 
the Committee.

13 September 1935

Mr Stevens expressed the thanks of the Committee 
to Mr Sherwood for his work on the walls and the 
Committee agreed to all his suggestions for further 
work. It was agreed to order 10 cwt of cement and 5 
tons of grit as soon as it was necessary.

Mr Stevens off ered to see Mr Harold Jobbins 
regarding the mending of the gate into Green Lane.

� e secretary informed the meeting that as the 
stock of stone at the dump was exhausted he had 
written to the Clerk to the County Council asking if 
the Council would grant the Committee permission 
to dig stone from a quarry in a fi eld rented by Mr 
S Dickenson near Mr S Berry’s farm. An offi  cial 
from the Council had inspected the quarry, received 
Mr Dickenson’s sanction to the stone being taken 
and had been shown the work in progress and had 
promised to report to the competent Committee 
who were meeting on 27 September. 

� e Committee agreed to let Mr H Evans graze his 
horse in the Pennymeade each evening after dark on 
condition that when permission was received to haul 
the stone, enough had to be hauled to ensure  that 
Mr Sherwood’s work should receive no more check.

Mr Goulding was deputed to convey this message 
and also to say that the Committee would take no 
responsibility for the horse.

� e chairman then informed the Committee of an 
idea discussed between himself and the secretary of 
erecting a stone commemorating the voluntary work 
put into the walls. Mr Barnes thought that the ages 
of the workers should be included and Mr Stevens 
off ered to ascertain their feelings on the matter. 
Mr Wilson said that he had a likely stone and Mr 
Underwood off ered to inspect it.

� e stone plaque is still to be seen in the wall beside 
the small gate, but  is now in need of some restoration 
work.

� e Sherston Recreation Ground Committee was set up to help with continuing fundraising both to  pay back 
the loan and to  raise money for the upkeep of  the land and surrounding walls. Two Minute Books where found 
in the Parish Chest. It would appear that this committee took its job very seriously as at the 1935 AGM held in 
the Rifl e Range it was noted that during the past year it  had met 23 times. With 3 General Meetings, that made 
an average of one a fortnight.

      At your service

      Full range of Post Office services

Everything you need from a Village Store

Open Monday to Friday 7.00 – 6.00
Saturday 8.00 – 1.00

Tel: 01666 840202 / 841021     
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Call Aquarias on 01666 827 070 or email aquarias@whatleymanor.com quoting ‘Sherston Cliffhanger’

Whatley Manor Hotel & Spa  Easton Grey  Malmesbury  Wiltshire  SN16 0RB

Throughout September 2011 save £250 on full joint gym and spa membership  

and £150 on full single and off peak membership 

Full / Off Peak Joint membership

£213 per month and Full Joint Off 

Peak membership £117 per month. 

No joining fee applies. Usually £250 

and Off Peak £200

Off Peak membership 

(Mon –Thurs) £67 per 

month with no joining  

fee usually £150

Full Single membership 

£135 per month with no 

joining fee usually £150

aquarias spa
at Whatley Manor

Have you always wanted a pig 
but havenʼt got the space or time 

to look after it?
Sherston Rare Breeds is offering the 

opportunity to own a piglet, 
let us care for it and then take home 

beautifully succulent, rare breed pork.
Itʼs a great way for kids to learn 
about food and the importance 

of happy animals.

Adopt-a-Pig

For more information 
or to come and visit 
give Paul a ring on 
07887 486853 
or email 
Paul@jarvis2.co.uk

Having been your local offi  cer for quite a while 
now I thought I would slightly change these 
articles I write to refl ect what is going on in our 
communities. It is based on my own experiences of 
working in this area for the past 18 years and in this 
‘Big Society’ or whatever we have,  perhaps it’s time 
to engage on more of an individual level so I will 
defi nitely welcome any feedback. 

 Being a Police Offi  cer is a great job, but it can be 
frustrating  when you’re asked to address problems  
that have proved impossible over many years. One 
of these is parking around our schools and other 
locations where children and vehicles come together 
on a regular basis for a short time.

I am regularly asked by Governors and councils 
if I can look into parking problems at their local 
school. Many in our communities are aff ected 
by this, whether  parents, neighbours or passing 
motorists. 

What I can’t do is ban parents driving their 
children to school.

What I could do but haven’t is try to stop 
parking outside schools where it causes issues to 
passing traffi  c and residents. If I do this then at 
best it transfers the problem to other nearby roads/
residents and in the real world my limited resources 
(which consist of PCSO Durry Maule and me) 
would be even stretched further trying to enforce it. 

What I have done is write in this and other 
local magazines asking for feedback on what you 
the reader think I should be doing. To date I have 
had only one reply: it suggested this is not a Police 
matter.

What I am asking is please can we all be tolerant 

Police News 
PC Steve Humphries

and work together. If you are a parent and you really 
cannot walk your child to school then please give 
yourself a little more time to park considerately and 
drive away at the earliest opportunity to clear the 
area. � is will make it that little bit easier for other 
motorists who in turn will be more sympathetic in 
their driving around the school.

If you have any views on this, please let me know 
via malmesburynpt@wiltshire.pnn.police.uk.� is 
is a relatively new email address changed slightly 
from the old one. We still try to reply to all emails 
within 24 hours.

On  diff erent matters, from a police perspective 
at least the Boules event went very well with no 
reports of antisocial behaviour and traffi  c fl ow 
maintained around the event. I am still investigating 
reports of walkers in the area being harassed by 
uncontrolled dogs and I would welcome any new 
witnesses coming  forward. Finally, street briefi ngs 
will recommence in October. � e next meeting is 
on Tuesday 18 October on Sherston High Street by 
the Post Offi  ce at 2.30pm - 3.30pm. Please come 
along and have your say.

STANTON COMPUTER SERVICES
We come to you!

PC repairs

Upgrades

Installation of new hardware

Wired and wireless networking

Internet and email set up and coaching

Virus cleansing

Please call Nick Greene on 01666 837850
 Mobile 07887 721396

Email:  nick@computerfi xer.org.uk
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CARRIERS FARM
BED and BREAKFAST

Luckington Road, Sherston
En-suite double rooms 

English breakfast

Contact Brenda

01666 841445 - 07989355171

www.carriersfarmbandb.com

by Judy Sharp, 
Practice Manager, 
� e Tolsey Surgery

DNA Rates
Since we started using our 

SMS texting service, DNA 
(Did Not Attend) rates have been 
dramatically reduced.  However, there were still 
43 appointments wasted in July.  If you want to take 
advantage of our texting service to remind you of 
your appointment, please ensure that we have your 
mobile number when you book your appointment.

Telephone System
We have slightly amended the options on our 

telephone system to make it easier for you to use.  
� ere are now fi ve options as follows:

1. to speak to the receptionist or to make an 
appointment

2. to cancel an appointment – this puts you 
through to an answer machine where you can leave 
a message.  You should leave your name, date of 
birth and the date and time of the appointment you 
wish to cancel.

3. for the dispensary
4. for the secretaries for queries about referrals, 

hospital appointments, insurance reports and 
medicals.  � e secretaries are normally available 
between 9am and 3pm.

5. to hear the options again

Or, just hold the line and you will be put through 
to the receptionist.

� e Tolsey Tornados’!
Despite the wind and the rain our team battled 

for a place in the second round of the Boules 
Competition.  Les Oeufs nearly cracked but was 
ultimately victorious fi nishing with a score of 11 to 
9.  Better luck next year!

Surgery Closures
� e Surgery will be closed for staff  training on 

� ursday 29 September from 12.30pm to 1.30pm.

Doctor’s Bag Small 
Ads

You can now advertise items for sale or wanted in the 
Cli� hanger including services required such as gardening 
or cleaning. Cost is £2 for up to 20 words. Copy should 
be in paper form and put through the letterbox at 37 
High Street by the 15th of the month together with £2 in 
cash. All monies raised will be donated to charity. 

Private advertisers only please – no businesses.



fee as such but rather a donation is expected 
at the end of the day dependent on how 

well you have done - this applies to all stalls 
whether or not items are being sold, money raised 

or are for solely promotional purposes.
 � ere will be a BBQ, teas and cakes and of course 

the essential Bar. 
To book a stall please contact Margot Holland 

on 01666 841019 or email mplholland@btinternet.
com.  Please respond quickly however as we will 
shortly be contacting potential stall holders from 
outside of the parish.  When booking a stall please 
let Margot know what it is likely to be selling, 
publicising or fundraising for.

If you wish to take part in the hurl please see the 
Ancient Order’s article on page 21. Should you have 
any other query please contact me on 01666 840348 
or email martdrea@aol.com    

In case you’re wondering what quite goes 
on at a Hurl please visit www.youtube.com/
watch?v=0DBdltvoDrQ” \o to view a somewhat 
disjointed video of last year’s event! For further 
information on Mangold Hurling generally visit  
www.mangoldhurling.co.uk 

 Yarp!

HURL  2011
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FREE LOAN CARS AVAILABLE 

By Martin Rea

� e annual Sherston Mangold Hurl takes 
place on Sunday 2 October from 12 noon 
to 5.00pm at Sherston Village Hall and fi eld. 

� e Village Hall plus other organisations such as 
Sherston 1016 have been approached by the Ancient 
Order of Sherston Mangold Hurlers to help with 
the organisation of this year’s Hurl as they wish to 
concentrate solely on the ceremonial and sporting 
aspects of the day. � e hall committee is most 
honoured to help in ensuring the continuance of this 
most traditional and unique occasion.       

Local groups and businesses are invited to take a 
stall at the event which will be available in the two 
halls - large and small - as well as under cover in a 
marquee on the fi eld. � ere is also room for a limited 
number of stalls on open space on the fi eld although 
as its October a gazebo might be a good idea. A 6 ft 
table plus a chair is supplied to all stalls. � ere is no 

Mangold Hurl
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Treatments that help soften the fine lines and wrinkles on your face: 

 • Free personal consultation prior to undertaking any procedure 

 • Forehead lines, crows feet

 • Lip lines, nasolabial folds

 • Treatment for excessive underarm sweating (hyperhydrosis)

Dr฀Pip฀Pettit฀BM FRCGP Aesthetic Practitioner, Sherston, Wiltshire  Tel: 0788 7582 233     www.perfectly-you-aesthetics.co.uk

Authentic 
Wood Floors

Natural wood 
fl ooring specialist

Fitting, Repairs, 
Sanding and 
Refi nishing

Free estimate and 
consultation

Contact Troy

07523 366945 
info@authenticwoodfloors.co.uk
over 20yrs experience       

Fully insured

Feel great!  Feel alive!!

Come along and experience techniques

That I have been using for 30 years to

help people heal and live life to the full.

Find out why your posture

is so important to good health.

Spinal Touch, Polarity,Cranio-sacral,

Orthobionomy,Reiki and more.....

can help you feel better at any age!

Contact Angela on 07947 862622

Or make an appointment at 

Shear Class & Serenity salon in Sherston

01666 840840

BRIDGES COURT
                              BED AND BREAKFAST

 LUCKINGTON
 

Ensuite double rooms
with TVs and tea/coffee making facilities

English breakfast 
Beautiful walled garden

Croquet lawn     Swimming pool
 

Tel: 01666 840215 / 07711816839

www.bridgescourt.co.uk

  For the Widest Range of Bedding,  

Hanging Basket & Patio Plants in the Area 

Herbaceous Perennials  & Alpines 

Vegetable and Herb Plants 

 Foxley Road, Malmesbury  

Tel: 822171 www.foxleyroadnurseries.co.uk 

    

FOXLEY  ROAD  NURSERIES  

PART

Electrical safety

01666 575127

www.adkinselectrical.co.uk

07851 111800

Adkins 
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS

Fully Qualified, Part P Building Regulations, 17th Edition, City & Guilds

Specialists in:  Fuse Boards • Consumer Units

Lighting • Re-Wiring • Extensions • Alarms

Foxley Plumbing & Heating

Oil Boiler Installation, Servicing and Repairs
Oil Tank Replacement

Heating Installation and Repairs
Bathroom Installations

Unvented Cylinder Systems
No Job Too Small

        Tim Hibbard
            Malmesbury (01666) 822863 
            Mobile 07966 462202

                Email   foxleyph@btinternet.com

SEPTEMBER FIXTURES 
at The New Lawn, Forest Green Rovers FC

Sat 3rd 3PM 
GRIMSBY TOWN
Sat 17th 3PM 
SOUTHPORT
Tue 27th 7.45PM 
NEWPORT COUNTY

ENTRY PRICES:
                          seated/standing

Adults - £15 /£13
Concessions - £10/£8

Under 16’s - £3

www.forestgreenroversfc.com       01453 834860
Forest Green Rovers F.C., The New Lawn, Smiths Way, Nailsworth, Glos. GL6 0FG
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LIFE CHANGING INNOVATION

C2 CMD Ltd, Carnegie Lighting
North Shop, 44 High Street,

Malmesbury  SN16 9AT

With a guitar in one hand and a box of CDs in 
the other, Sherston teenager Charli Shephard took 
to the stage at the local FieldView Festival, in Little 
Somerford, to a welcoming reception.

� is year’s festival was over three sunny days in 
August and hosted three separate stages. � e 1,500 
tickets on sale were in hot demand and sold out well in 
advance. FieldView buses were running from all over 
the country, including London and Bristol, to kick off  
a weekend of relaxation and good music.

Charli played the ‘Village Stage’ on Saturday, a stage 
which has played a key role in keeping the festival’s 
cosy and intimate feel. She performed a number of 
tracks from her debut album, ‘Brown Eyed Soldier’, 
giving an acoustic and stripped-back performance 
with just vocals and guitar, and with the addition of 
a few covers she soon attracted a generous audience.

‘It was amazing to be a part of such an organic and 
beautiful festival. It’s run by a team of fantastic people 
and it was a great opportunity to showcase my new 
album.’ said Charli who also played a major role as 
a sound engineer for the stage. ‘� e 14-hour shifts 
and 2am stage-changes were all worth it for such an 
amazing event with some great music’.

Charli has recently come back from studio time at 
Peter Gabriel’s RealWorld Studios in Box where the 

Charli Shephard: 
From Studio to Stage

album was mastered by top mastering-engineers and is 
now available in  hard copy or by digital download on 
iTunes, Amazon MP3 and Nokia Music.

‘It was a lot to take on making an album at such 
a young age; I was juggling writing sessions, studio 
time and school work all at once, which was quite a 
challenge, but the end result has been well worth it. 
I’m really proud of the album and I hope other people 
enjoy it too.’

If you are interested in learning more, or if you want 
to buy a copy of her album, feel free to visit her website 
www.CharliShephard.com or don’t hesitate to get in 
touch at charli-shephard-music@hotmail.co.uk
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THE ANCIENT ORDER OF SHERSTON MANGOLD HURLERS
A palpable excitement is beginning to run through 

the parish as the Hurl approaches. � is is no more 
apparent than in the Hayman household in Silver 
Street where our new Summoner Graham Hayman 
has been perfecting his technique with the Great 
Horn of Moyne. � e Order apologies to all local 
residents who have so bravely endured a battering of 
their ear drums over the last few months as Graham 
mastered his Horn. 

� e Hurl takes place on Sunday 3 October on 
the Great Field (behind the village hall) from 12 

noon. Whilst a full programme of the 
proceedings will appear in next month’s 
Cliff hanger it is important that teams 

of three register with the Keeper 
of the Challenges Mr Paul 
Ormiston as soon as possible 
by contacting him on 840694 

or email pa.ormiston@homecall.
co.uk.

Entry is £5 per team. Don’t 
delay as demand is already 

heavy. � ere will also be a singles 
competition (entry £1 on the day) 
and a free children’s competition.

An increased number of stalls 

Telephone: 01666 822880/829200

Martin Ward & Andy Walden 
Estate & Garden 

Maintenance Incl: 
Clearance work

Hedge & Grass Cutting
Any types of Fencing

Any Job Considered

Fully Insured
Competative Rates
Mobile 07810136778

 The Rattlebone Inn
01666 840871

 @ The Rattlebone Inn, Sherston

Monday Night is Quiz Night
Teams of four; no entry fee and why not try 

a delicious homemade burger!

Wednesday Night is Steak Night
2 Steaks and a Bottle of house wine for £27

is planned for this year and if you are interested 
in booking one please contact the Keeper of the 
Market, Mrs Margot Holland, on 841019 or email 
mplholland@btinternet.com. 

Music is very much a part of the day. � is year 
will see the return of our old friends the Dodington 
Parish Band. Apparently for over a year they have 
been rehearsing that most famous anthem of Hurlers 
nationwide – the theme music from the Benny Hill 
Show. We will also be welcoming back after a 5 year 
absence the Mangledwurzels who will naturally 
enough be entering a team in their full ‘wurzel 
‘regalia. � ere will of course also be a bar, BBQ, teas 
and the infamous ‘Agincourt Hurl’- a spectacle not to 
be missed! As always entry to the hurl for spectators 
is entirely free. 

Don’t forget to attend the ‘Anointment of the 
Normans’ at the Rattlebone Inn at 9pm on the eve 
of the hurl - Saturday 1 October. A bevy of Mangold 
Maids past and present will be performing their 
traditional washing of the Normans to the delight 
of many a member. All are welcome to attend but 
in view of the adult content the presence of under 
16’s can only be permitted with written parental 
consent.

Yarp!           � e  Keeper the Quill         
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family &

friends

visiting?

flexible week & short break

rentals

(double, twin, single &equipped nursery)
sorryno smoking or pets

For more details & bookings

tel: 01666 505807
mob: 07900 656498
email: lanternhouse@cotswolds.plus.com
website:www.cotswolds.plus.com

GILLIAN 
NOBLE

SOFT FURNISHINGS

THE CURTAIN 
WORKROOM

1ST FLOOR
1A MARKET LANE  

MALMESBURY 
WILTSHIRE SN16 9BQ

TEL: 01666 825532  
MOB: 0776 0142 666

gilly.noble@homecall.co.uk

Car Boot Sale – 24 September
On Saturday 24 September, Sherston Magna 

Cricket Club (SMCC) will be holding a Car Boot 
Sale at the ground at Pinkney Park to raise funds 
for the club. �e sale will be opening at 8am for 
cars with pitches and 9am for visitors and will run 
until 1pm. Tea, coffee and bacon sandwiches will be 
available. Pitch fees will be £5 for cars and £8 for 
trailer/vans, subject to a maximum of 40 pitches. 
Visitors will be charged £1 for car parking. Please 
come along to support your local cricket club and 
look for a bargain at the same time.

Top Partnership sees 
Sherston Home
An unbeaten partnership of 161 between Richie 
Cartwright (85*) and Ben Littlejohns (66*) saw 
SMCC beat Chedworth by nine wickets on 
Saturday 6  August.

Chedworth had started the day in second place, 
one position above  SMCC in the Cotswold and 

Cricket
District Cricket Association (CDCA) Division 1. But 
Sherston knew that victory by 16 points would see 
the positions reversed.

�e day had started well for SMCC, winning the 
toss and choosing to bowl. Opening bowlers Andrew 
Tremellen (5-40) and Andy Pegg (1-21) were soon 
as threatening as they were accurate and Chedworth 
found themselves at 40-4. Daryl Drinkwater is 
Chedworth’s ‘Wall’ and when Jamie Benson (2-
40) extracted him LBW after the drinks break, 
Chedworth were really struggling with five wickets 
down. But Chedworth have a long batting line-up 
and made a fair fist of a comeback finishing their 40 
overs at 167-8, though they knew a minimum score 
of 200 would have been necessary. 

In reply, Sherston’s only blot came at the start of 
their innings when Andrew Tremellen, opening as a 
pinch-hitter, was bowled for 0. But that just brought 
Ben Littlejohns to join Richie Cartwright for the start 
of their magnificent partnership. And by only losing 
one wicket Sherston ensured the 16 point differential 
which saw them move to second in the league.

This and all previous issues are available to view and download at www.sherston.org.uk

Flying Start Nursery

at Grittleton House School

An Independent Nursery & Pre School for ages 2-5

* Happy children

* Dedicated & caring staff

* Stimulating learning environment

* Fun activities & crafts

* Outdoor play area

* Woodland walks

Flying Start Nursery at Grittleton House School,

Grittleton, Chippenham, Wiltshire. SN14 6AP

Tel: 01249 782434 www.grittletonhouseschool.org

Come & see us in action & give your child

a ‘Flying Start’

swimming ~ PE ~ trips ~ wellie walks ~ cooking ~

ballet and lots lots more

by Chris Lovell
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Foot Health Care
www.foot-health-care.co.uk
Corns – Nail Trimming – Verrucae 
Hard Skin – Athlete’s Foot – Ingrown Toenails 
Nail Infections – Cracked Heels (Fissures)

Sina Ohms MCFHP MAFHP

Foot Health Practitioner 

Tel: 01666 838683 Mob: 07593 324 128

                   

Home Visits

Corsham Chioropractic
Clinic

(87 Pickwick Road)

Tel: 01249 716 683  

The Chippenham Natural                                                                               
Therapy Centre                                                               

(above the Lodge Surgery)                         

Tel: 01249 443 390

Nail Cutting Service available 
(reduced prices at clinics only)

Women’s Cricket
Ladies of all ages and abilities are invited to join us 

for some fun and exercise. We meet every Friday at 
Pinkney Park at 6.30pm.

If you are interested, contact paul@jarvis2.co.uk or 
call 07887 486853

Recent results
20 August

SMCC beat Andoversford by 9 wickets 
Andoversford 129-7 (40 overs) 
Kutchera 2-16, Benson 2-29 

SMCC 130-1 (21.3 overs) 
Cartwright 67*, Littlejohns 31*, Kutchera 22

13 August

SMCC beat Cricklade by 62 runs

SMCC 179ao
B.Littlejohns 67, J.Harmer 56, Carwright 19 

Cricklade 117-8  J.Kutchera 4-5, A.Tremellen 3-42

6 August
  
SMCC (19 pts) beat Chedworth (3 pts) by 9 wickets 

Chedworth 167-8 (40 overs) 
Tremellen 5-40, Benson 2-40.  

SMCC 168-1 (33.3 overs) 
Cartwright 85*, Littlejohns 66*.

30 July
  
Barnsley Beeches beat SMCC by 9 runs  

Barnsley 124ao (35 overs) 
Pegg 3-15, Kutchera 3-42, Moore 2-51  

SMCC 115ao (36.4 overs) 
Cavey 33, Harmer 27, Kutchera 19

Why not visit Pinkney Park to see your local cricket 
side play?

Home fi xtures in September
Saturday  4   SMCC Vs Williamstrip      1.45pm

Saturday 11   SMCC Vs Oakridge          1.45pm

If you would like to play cricket for Sherston, or 
even check out the latest scores, you can fi nd out 
more at www.sherstonmagna.play-cricket.com.

As the 2011 season draws to a close, it’s time to 
refl ect on some of the highlights.

First, the Men’s Team fi nished second in Division 
4, losing only one match and gaining promotion for 
next year.  Congratulations to Joseph Nabarro for 
guiding the team to victory, with a skilful blend of 
old and new talent.  He’d love to hear from anyone 
who wants to turn out for Sherston next season on 
Wednesday nights.

Second, � ursday club nights have proved a great 
success, with a wide range of abilities represented 
from near beginners to grizzled veterans (Jeremy 
Nabarro).  Many thanks to Louise Osborne for 
organising club nights.  � ese will continue until we 
have insuffi  cient light to play on � ursday evenings.  
� ere is talk of continuing through the winter on 
Sunday mornings if anyone is interested.

� ird, junior coaching on Saturday mornings in 
Spring and Summer was well attended as usual.

Finally, new nets and posts were installed earlier in 
the season.  Let’s please look after them.

� e Club will hold its AGM towards the end of 
the year, all members will be invited to participate.  
Anyone wanting a seat on the committee, please 
contact Nic Riley (840682) or simply come along, 
we’re always keen to welcome fresh blood.

Sherston Tennis Club
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Eudo Tae Kwon Do  
Juniors every Tuesday at 3.15pm and Seniors �ursdays 
7-9pm both in Sherston primary school hall. Abby Lees-Smith 
510125 or email info@eudotkd.co.uk or see the website 
www.eudotaekwondo.co.uk 
Footpaths group 
�e group has published the booklet ‘Sherston Walks - a 
new guide to local rights of way’, featuring 9 local walks and 
is now on sale at the post office. If you would like to learn 
more about the footpath group and perhaps take part in some 
of its activities please come along to a meeting. For further 
information contact Maggie McKenna on 841047 or 
maggie.mckenna@harriespartnership.com 
Malmesbury Area Board Meeting  
For details see www.wiltshire.gov.uk/areaboards 

Malmesbury Embroiderer’s Guild
�e local branch holds monthly meetings at Little Somerford 
Village Hall. On alternate months there are Saturday 
workshops on a wide range of topics, and on the intervening 
dates there is a Tuesday evening talk at 7.30pm. We always 
welcome newcomers and occasional visitors, although 
prebooking is essential for the workshops. For further 
information please phone Heather Martin 840375.

Malmesbury Luncheon Club  
Over 60s meet every Wednesday at midday in the Wesleyan 
Room of Malmesbury Town Hall for a chat and a 2 course 
lunch followed by tea or coffee. £3. Please call Helen Churchill 
on 840080 if you’d like to attend. New members most welcome.  
Malmesbury Netball Club  
We welcome new players of any ability as we would like 
to promote the sport and provide an opportunity for 
people to get fitter and meet new people. We have a Level 
2 coach and endless support from the Wiltshire Netball 
Development Officer, Sophie Warner. Every �ursday at 
7pm, £3 per session, payable at the front desk at the Activity 
Zone, Malmesbury. For further details contact Tahiti on 
tahitivanrooyen@gmail.com 
Malmesbury & Villages Community 
Partnership 
For details contact Sue Webb 824620 dennis.webb01@virgin.net  
Malmesbury Rangers 
Girls over 14 years meet every 2nd �ursday in the month. 
Further details from Helen Price 503187 or 
retreatcottage17@btinternet.com 
Parish Council Meeting  
Takes place on the 2nd �ursday each month at 7.30pm in 
the village hall. Minutes of meetings can be read online at 
www.sherston.org.uk.  Further details contact Sarah Wood on 
840351 or clerk@sherston.org.uk  
Patchwork & Quilting Classes 
1st �ursday of each month from 10am - 2pm in �e British 
Schoolroom 
Further details from Anne Chapman on 01249 782842. 
Senior Club 
Meets at 2.30pm in the British School Rooms every other 
Tuesday alternating with Clem’s Club.  
Sherston 1016 
Fundraising for local good causes and charities. For further 
details, contact Eric �acker on 841344 or 
email eric.thacker@yahoo.co.uk 
Sherston Badminton Club 
We play every Tuesday evening from 7.30pm in the Village 
Hall from September to May. 
For more information contact Ray Clifton on 840592.

Holy Cross Church 
�e Coffee Shop - 
Fair Trade tea and coffee with homemade cakes
Open Tuesdays, Wednesdays and �ursday mornings 9.30 am 
– 12 noon     
Sunday services 8am Holy Communion; 9.30am Sung 
Eucharist (3rd Sunday 9.30am Family Service); 6pm Evensong 
(3rd Sunday Evening Holy Communion)  
See the Parish Life for more details 
Congregational Church 
Services each Sunday 11am - 12.00 noon 
For further details see the Parish Life or phone 07778 934742  
Methodist Church 
Services every Sunday at 10.30am apart from 3rd Sunday in 
the month when service is held at Luckington. 
For further details see the Parish Life 
Gauzebrook Church for Children
Children are welcome at all the services which are held in the 
Gauzebrook Group churches but there are some occasions which are 
particularly for them: 
A Family Service is held at Holy Cross Church in Sherston at 9.30am 
on the third Sunday of each month. �ere are Family Services at other 
churches in the Group on other Sundays – see �e Parish Life for details
Junior Church is held at Court House, Hullavington at 11.00am on the 
second Sunday of each month, except for August. �is is for children 
from 3 to 11+. Any children under 3 need to be accompanied by an 
adult. Contact Ness Whiffin 840185.
Little Lights is an informal service and meeting, with play, squash and 
biscuits, for pre-school children and their parents/carers at Hullavington 
Church 10.30 – 11.30am every other �ursday. Contact Chantal Bryan 
for more information on 837522
If you would like there to be more provision in Sherston for your 
children, the PCC and ministry team are looking for people who would 
like to help organise and run this. If that could be you please contact 
Revd. Christopher Bryan on 837522 or  Christopher.bryan123@
btinternet.com or Sue Robinson, churchwarden on 841263 
Easton Grey Parish Church 
See Parish Life for details of services
 
Ancient Order of Sherston 
Mangold Hurlers 
Why not join us and discover the joys of mangold hurling and 
all its traditions?  
For further information email ebeplaced@aol.com. 

Boules at �e Bull
Meet every �ursday at 7.15pm April till Sept at �e Red Bull 
Inn, Malmesbury Rd. Further details from Sue McKechnie 
840601or suemckechnie@hotmail.com 
Busy Hands Pre-school 
Meets 9.10am - 12.10pm everyday in the village hall for 3 - 5 

year olds. Further details call 841118 
Charity Bingo 
In aid of a different local charity each month on the 3rd Friday 
at 7.30 for 8pm start in the village hall. 50p entry and 30p a 
book. Light refreshments available.  
Church bell ringing 
Practices are every Wednesday 7.30 - 9.00pm. 

Call Geoff Martin 840375 or come along. 
Clem’s Club 
Clem invites ‘cheerful chaps for a chair and a chat’ in the 
British School Rooms every other Tuesday 2.30 – 4pm, 
alternating with the Seniors. Donations to BSR expenses 
collected each week.

Groups and Regular Events in and around Sherston

This and all previous issues are available to view and download at www.sherston.org.uk
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Sherston Boules and Carnival 2012 
Any new ideas and offers of help in planning or just on the 
day gratefully received. For more details contact the secretary 
Gwen Knight on 840731 or mommaknight@hotmail.com 
Sherston Brownies 
Meet every Wed during term time 6.15-7.30pm in the Scout 
Hut. All girls are welcome to join after their 7th birthday, but 
there is a waiting list. If you’re interested, please contact Snowy 
Owl (Liz Walker) on 840216 for more details 
1st Sherston Cub Scout Pack 
Membership of the Cub Pack is open to those between 8 and 10 
½ years old. �e Pack has regular meetings on Friday nights in 
term times from 6.30pm to 8.00pm. �ere is a waiting list for 
Cubs, and those interested should contact Ray Sneddon-Jenkins 
to obtain an application form – raysneddonj@gmail.com 
1st Sherston (John Rattlebone) Scout Troop 
Is open to young people from the village and surrounding 
parish from the ages of 10 ½ to 13 ½.  We meet at the Scout 
hut on Tuesday nights from 7.00pm to 9.00pm during school 
term times. To join contact Mark Sparrow on 840983 or 
e-mail mark@scorranstone.co.uk �ere is currently a small 
waiting list to join. 
Sherston Whitewall Explorers  
You don’t need to have previously been a member of scouts or 
guides to join us, just be aged between 13 ½ and 18 and free 
between 8.30 and 10pm on a Friday night during term time; 
for further information please contact Darren Walsh - 841043 
or Ewan Blair –840096 – whitewallexplorers@googlemail.com   
Westonbirt Guides 
Meet in Querns Hall, Rosehill School, Westonbirt 5.30 – 7pm 
every Wednesday. Sherston Brownies tend to come along if 
they don’t join Scouts. Details from Helen Price 503187 or 
email retreatcottage17@btinternet.com 
Sherston Drama Group 
�e Drama group puts on plays and pantomimes in the Village 
Hall. If you are interested in taking part or helping out contact 
Richard Skeffington (Chairman)  richard.skeffington@virgin.net 
Tel. 840092 or Graham Instrell (Vice Chairman)  ginstrell@
hotmail.co.uk  Tel. 840978 

Sherston FC 
�e club play in the Stroud league at Knockdown Park on 
Saturday afternoons - spectators and new players welcome. For 
more details contact Pete Brock on 07912 777647 or 
peter.brock666@btinternet.com 
Sherston Ladies’ Swimming Club  
Swim at Westonbirt Leisure on Wednesday evenings from 
8 – 9.30pm. £38 for 15 weeks, open to any ladies, of any 
swimming standard, from Sherston and surrounding area. 
�ere is a lane reserved for the more serious swimmers. To 
join, please phone Annabel on 840592 or Maggie on 840969. 
Sherston’s Living Churchyard  
Please help maintain the living churchyard on the second 
Sunday of the month from 10am to 12 noon or 2pm till 4pm, 
weather permitting. 
Please check with Sue for timings each month.     
Church of the Holy Cross 
Further details contact Sue Robinson on 841263 

Sherston Martial Arts Club 
Bujinkan Budo Taijutsu. Traditional Samurai Jujutsu and 
Ninjutsu. Ages 13 and up, every �ursday night in the Scout 
Hut 7pm. For further information contact Gary Liddington 
07779349115 or Gary@budotaijutsu.co.uk 
Sherston Short Mat Bowls Club 
Meets Wednesday from 7.30 pm in the village hall.  £2 an 
evening (£1 for under 18s) all are very welcome. Season 3rd 
week in September to start of  boules league in April. Any 
queries contact Tony Weedon 841377.   
 
 

Sherston Tennis Club 
Sherston Tennis Club play on two hard courts off Knockdown Rd. 
Fees for the 2011 are the same as 2010: Family £80, Adult £45, 
Senior citizen £20, Junior (18 and under) £15. As ever, there will 
be coaching for children, adults too if enough people ask.  Speak to 
Helen McLeish (840992) or Harry Stevens (840602). A men’s team 
has been entered into the Chippenham & District Leagues, matches 
are on Wednesday evenings, and match captain Jeremy Nabarro 
(07973 517655) will be delighted to hear from anyone interested 
in playing. Club night is �ursdays, starting 5 May from 6.30pm.  
Louise Osborne (841238) is keen to see you at the courts. Further 
details contact Nic Riley 840682, Helen McLeish 840992, Louise 
Osborne 841238 (helen.mcleish@ukonline.co.uk) 
Sherston �eatre Club 
Excursions with a Sherston High Street-to-venue return coach 
service. Annual fee £20. Listings under www.communigate.
co.uk/wilts/sherstontheatreclub/ or contact Helen Quirk on 

840516 or Hjquirk@aol.com 
Sherston Toddler and Baby Group 
�e group is a fun way for babies, toddlers and their parents to 
meet and play. We meet at 10 -11.30am each Tuesday in the 
Scout Hut  with toys for all stages from wrigglers to toddlers, 
craft activities, music and snacks for all, not to mention a 
much-needed cup of tea/coffee for the deserving parent. 
Further details contact SherstonToddlers@gmail.com, or 
Gemma Bird on 840570 or Lara Farahar on 840228 
Sherston Village Hall 
Available for hire by all. Ideal for meetings, events, parties 
etc. For details contact the bookings officer Julia Nichols on 
840633 or julia.nichols@btinternet.com 
Sherston W.I. 
Meet on the first �ursday of each month at 7.30pm in the 
village hall. Further details contact Maureen Jolliffe on 840867  
Sherston Young Craft Group 
Every Monday 6.45 – 8.15pm in the village hall (children 
9 years and over). £3 (incl all materials) per evening paid in 
advance of each half term. To join, please contact Victoria 
Parish on 840071 or email vparish@btinternet.com 
Splash Dance  
Dance classes for 2 to 12 year olds including ballet, modern 
and tap. Every Wednesday afternoon in the village hall. Prices 
are £35 per term with the first lesson free. For details contact 
Charlotte on 01453 886632 or charlotte@splashdance.co.uk 
Tetbury Chess Club  
Meet every Wednesday at the Ormond Hotel from 10am. If 
anyone is interested please contact Colin Francis on 505835 or 
email colval08@btinternet.com 
Village Hall 300+ Club 
Monthly draw with eight prizes ranging from £12 down to 
£5 for a £6 annual stake, plus a quarterly £5 bonus for seven 
non-winners.If any new members of the village would like to 
join, contact either Mary Goulding on 840794, Joyce Gleed 
840744 or Gwen Mason 840660.  
Whist Drive 
A whist drive is held in the village hall on the second Friday 
in the month at 7.30 for 7.45pm. Admission £1.50 including 
refreshments. All profits to help maintain the village hall. 
Further details from G. Mason, M. Goulding and J. Gleed.

Women’s Cricket
Ladies of all ages and abilities are invited to join us for 
some fun and exercise every Friday evening at Sherston 
Magna Cricket Ground, Pinkney Park at 6.30pm. If you are 
interested, contact paul@jarvis2.co.uk or call 07887 486853

Yoga in Sherston
Beginners adults yoga class. All welcome. No experience 
necessary. Mondays from 7-8pm or 8.15-9.15pm  for those with 
some experience. £45 per 6 week term.  New term starts Mon 
13 Jun. Booking essential. Scout Hut. Further details contact 
Kathryn Chandler: 0790 380 2985 / 0117 902 4832 or email: 
yoga_in_sherston@hotmail.com

 

If you run a club, society or organisation in Sherston that holds regular events such as the above and wishes to be listed, please supply your details and we will add them to the 
Regular events list. If you have a particular event then please write a short piece about it and we can include it as an article and put the details in the What’s On list for that month.
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What’s on in 2011 
Dates for your diary
October

2         Mangold Hurl  

7-16     Arts Festival

26-29   Pantomime

November

5        1016 Fireworks Party 

26       Church Bazaar 

December
9    Anglo Saxon Christmas Market

If you’re planning a community event in the parish 
why not let the Cliffhanger have the basic details as 
soon as possible? 
Email  info@sherstoncliffhanger.co.uk to add the event 
to this list. Everyone will then know what’s occurring 
in good time and it will help prevent events clashing.

Sherston
�e Carpenter’s Arms   
Curry Quiz Night Sun 4 Sep   
Check boards for more details of events.
Further details contact 840665 

�e Rattlebone Inn   
Monday Quiz Nights Every Monday at 7:30pm  
Free entry and prizes for the winning team  
Cricket match: Rattlebone Last 11 vs �e Young 
Farmers �urs 1 Sep Sherston Magna Cricket Ground. 
Further details contact 840871 or 
www.therattlebone.co.uk

Lobber Jenkins Boules 
Competition - pairs competition
£12 per team entry - all profits to Sherston 1016 
Christmas vouchers  Sat 17 Sep 10am.  

Rattlebone Inn 

SHOCC
12 week singing course begins on Wed 14 Sep 7.30pm  
£30 for the term / £20 for teenagers and over 65s.  
British School Rooms 
Further details contact Nicki Heenan 840883 or  
nicki.heenan@btinternet.com

Church special events
All Creatures Great and Small - Pet Service
A special Service of �anksgiving for Animals  Sun 18 
Sep 9.30am  Churchyard (in the church if raining). 
Church of the Holy Cross 
Further details contact Ness Whi�n 840185 

Drawing classes
all levels of experience and ability and cover tuition in 

most media, both in monochrome and colour. Led 

by Heather Martin  10 week course starting 19 Sep  

Wednesdays 10 - 12 and 1.15-3.15 British School Room

Further details contact Heather Martin 840375 

Athelstan Outreach Project
Living History in Sherston
Living in Sherston and neighbouring areas during and 

after WWII  Free history day - all ages welcome.  

Sep 24 11am - 5pm

British School Room

This and all previous issues are available to view and download at www.sherston.org.uk

BT fault line    0800 800151

CLARENCE (Highway complaints)  0800 232323

Cllr John �omson  01666 840785

Malmesbury Activity Zone 01666 822533

Malmesbury Library 01666 823611

Malmesbury Police 0845 4087000

Malmesbury  Primary Care Centre 01666 825825

Malmesbury Secondary School  01666 829700

Malmesbury Youth Centre 0799 0908550

MP James Gray 01249 652851

NHS Direct 0845 4647

Sherston Parish Council 01666 840351

Sherston Post Office 01666 840202

Sherston School  01666 840237

Sherston Village Hall (bookings) 01666 840633

Tolsey Surgery 01666 840270

Wiltshire Council 0300 4560100

Useful Numbers
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1016 Book Sale
Sat 24 Sep 9am - 12 noon village hall - free entry  

Donations of books, videos, DVDs and CDs 

gratefully received. 

Please deliver to Mike Tarrant at Grays of Sherston.  

All proceeds to the senior citizens Christmas voucher 

fund.

Further details contact 840611 

Sherston Magna Cricket Club 
Car Boot
Sat 24 Sep  8am for cars with pitches £5 / £10 for a 

van / trailer. 9 am entry for visitors £1. All proceeds 

to Sherston Magna Cricket Club  Tea, coffee and 

bacon sandwiches will be available at the cricket 

ground till 1pm.

Pinkney Park 

Macmillan Cancer Support - 
world’s greatest coffee morning
Fri 30 Sep 9.30-12noon    �ere will be a cake 

and produce stand, guess the weight of the cake, 

raffle,Christmas cards and new this year, potted bulbs 

to buy ready for Christmas.

Church of the Holy Cross

Ancient Order of Sherston 
Mangold Hurlers
Anointment of the Normans
Sat 1 Oct 9pm  Free entry to the preparations of the 
sacred Normans for the hurl.  Not suitable for under 
16s.  Rattlebone Inn 
Further details contact 840871 or eat@therattlebone.co.uk

Annual Mangold Hurl
Sun 2 Oct from 12 noon - 5pm at the village hall and 

field.  Bar, music, barbecue, and stalls. To book a stall 

please contact Margot Holland on 841019 or email 

mplholland@btinternet.com.  

To enter a team, call Paul Ormiston 840694 or  

pa.ormiston@homecall.co.uk 

Harvest Supper
Sun 2 Oct immediately after the Harvest service at 

6pm  Bring and share supper and drink - see church 

board for tickets and food to bring.  all proceeds to 

Christian Aid.

Church of the Holy Cross 

Tickets on sale at PO or church

Sherston Arts Festival 7-16 Oct
Entry forms for the exhibitions at the Post Office 

and Church.  Categories include: Young Artist 

(from 5 years but largely for secondary school age) 

- exhibition in the British School Rooms with the 

themes of the Circus, Heroes and Villains, �e Farm, 

Bugs and Butterflies  Art exhibition in the Church 

- any local artist or artist with local connection can 

enter. Work should be framed and ready to hang, and 

preferably for sale. 

Photography exhibition in the Village Hall 15-16 

Oct Categories: Sherston Faces, Camera Phone Shots, 

Sherston at Work and Play, Landscapes, Hidden 

Sherston. Scarecrow Trail theme is Heroes and Villains. 

Further details contact Heather Martin 840375 or 

www.sherston.net

WEA courses
Russian Painting 1850-1920
Art and art history 6 week course with Paul Chapman  

Fridays 10am -12 noon  £29 for 6 Weeks.

Literature course
A Quartet of Plays’ with John  Chambers 4 week 

course starting Fri 4 Nov. 

British School Room

Further details contact Carolyn Hewitson on 840295 or 

Tony Wood on 840558 

Grittleton   
Moviola - the Touring Rural Cinema Scheme
West Side Story - digitally remastered  Wed 28 Sep  7pm  

£5 in advance £5.50 on the door.  Grittleton Village Hall. 

Further details contact Lesley 01249 783157 or

email  l_palmer@btinternet.com

Brokenborough   
Painting classes with Nicki Heenan
Oil and Acrylic Painting classes
10 week art course from �ursday 22 Sep  

10am - 1pm Advanced (2 Years painting or more)/ Lunch /  

2pm - 4.15 Lessons for absolute beginners  £10 per session.

�e Horseguards Pub, Brokenborough 

Further details contact Nicki Heenan 840883 or 

nicki.heenan@btinternet.com

Malmesbury
Companions of the Order of Malta 
Gala Coffee Morning
�urs 1 Sep 10.30am  fundraiser for the day centre.  

Athelstan House
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Malmesbury Abbey Music Society
Tom Winpenny gives an organ recital  Sat 17 Sep  7.30pm  

£12/ £10 members/ £5 student or chd.

 Further details contact Joy Smith on 840 865 or 

David Barton 824924  

Embroiderers Guild Exhibition of work
Come and see what we do! 
a display of work in various techniques, demonstrations by 

hand and machine and information about the Guild itself  

Town Hall Gallery Tues 13 Sep 8pm  Free admission  AGM 

for members is at 7.30pm.

Further details contact Ruth Vaughan  826597 

NCT Nearly new sale
Maternity, nursery and children’s clothes and toys  Sat 8 Oct 

10.30am -12noon  £1 entry.

Malmesbury Secondary School 

Further details contact Fiona on : nearly_new@malmesburynct.

org.uk or www.malmesburynct.org.uk

Whatley Manor
Tuesday Garden Tours 16 Sep 11.30 for 12 start, tour 2.30pm 

- 4pm £41 including welcome drink and 2 course lunch, coffee 

followed by a guided tour with the head gardener Barry Holman  

Sunday cinema screenings with lunch or dinner �e King’s 

Speech £39 includes film, popcorn and either a 3 course lunch 

or dinner. 

Jazz Sundays  Solent City Jazzmen 12 - 15:30 Sun 2 Oct  £39 

including 3 course Sunday lunch in Le Mazot 

Further details contact 834026 or www.whatleymanor.com

Kemble
Battle of Britain Airshow
Vintage aircraft and vehicles, historic re-enactments and fly 

pasts,  Sat 17 & Sun 18 Sep 10am gates open flights start at 

2pm £15 Advance sales only. No tickets on the day. Under 

16s free  Tickets online or from Malmesbury & Tetbury 

Tourist Information Centres.

Kemble airfield 

Further details contact Buy tickets via the website or for 

telephone bookings call See Tickets 08712 301 079 or  

www.battleofbritainweekend.com

Bluegrass Festival
Didmarton Bluegrass Festival
1-4 Sep    £16 - £65 (incl camping), under 14s free. 
Advanced sales now closed, tickets available on the door 
(cash only). Kemble airfield. 
Further details  www.didmarton-bluegrass.co.uk

Cotswold Rural Skills
Dry Stone Walling for beginners 10 -11 Sep Tetbury,  17-18 

Sep Lansdown, 24-25 Sep Naunton  2 day course £99  Book 

ahead to avoid disappointment.

Lime Mortar 10-11 Sept Crickley Hill Gloucester 2 

day course £99  �atching - taster weekend 17-18 Sep 

Northleach 2 day course £99. 

Further details contact David Molloy on 01451 862000 or 

david.molloy@cotswoldsaonb.org.uk  or 

www.cotswoldsaonb.org.uk
 

Wotton-Under-Edge
�e Electric Picture House
A refurbished local cinema run by volunteers from the local 

community  �is month: Beginners, Cars, Poetry, Sarah’s 

Key, Super 8, �e Big Picture.  World Cinema: My afternoon 

with Margueritte.  Golden Classic: Gone with the Wind  

check website for details. 

Further details contact 01453 844601 or 

www.wottoneph.co.uk  

Nailsworth
Forest Green Rovers F.C.
Professional football only 20 minutes drive from Sherston.

Home matches:  Sat 3 3pm v Grimsby Town, Sat 17 3pm 

v Southport and Tues 27 Sep  7.45pm vs Newport County    

Adults £15/£13, Concessions £10/£8, under 16s £2.

�e New Lawn Forest Green Nailsworth  

Further details contact 01453 834860 or 

www.forestgreenroversfc.com

Bath
�eatre Royal
�e Syndicate starring Ian McKellen 5-10 Sep  7.30pm / 

8pm  £15-£33.50

�ree Days in May 12-17 Sep 7.30pm / 8pm mat 2.30pm 

£16.50-£33.50

�e Mikado 19-24 Sep 7.30pm  mat 2pm £9.50-£22

Earthquakes in London  27 Sep - 1 Oct 7.30/8pm mat 2.30  

£17-£35  

Further details contact 01225 448844 or 

www.theatreroyal.org.uk

Jane Austen Festival
16-24 Sep  All things Austen including Regency costume 

promenades; guided walks;dances and teas.  Further details 

contact 01225 443000 

Bristol
Bristol Cycle Festival 
17 - 25  Sep  Free events and entertainment - bike related  

see website for details.

Further details contact  or www.bristolcyclefestival.com

Brisfest
Music, comedy, street theatre, circus and art  23-25 Sep £8  

see website for details.

Further details contact 0117 328 1492 or  

www.thebristolfestival.org

�e Soul Destroyers in concert
24 Sep Doors open 8.30pm  £8 - contact Dave if 10+  

Fiddlers, Willway Street, Bedminster, Bristol BS3 4BG 

Further details contact Dave Shephard 07860 448438 or email 

ds@oldbellhouse.com or  www.soul-destroyers.co.uk
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